Town of East Hampton

Town Council Special Meeting

Tuesday, July 7, 2015
Middle School Library
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the special meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the East Hampton Middle School Library.
Presentations

Police Chief Sean Cox Regarding Police Department Scheduling & Operations
A copy of the PowerPoint presentation from Chief Cox will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Ted Turner, Hog Hill, commented that he didn’t know how anyone could vote no after the Chief’s presentation.
Hunt Voelker, Chestnut Hill, asked why the two officers in the budget weren’t hired yet.
Ted Turner, Hog Hill, asked how much of a shift is devoted to paperwork.
Fran Klein, 12 Bellevue Street, asked about when there is time for the officers to go to training.
Terry Sprankle, South Hollow, commented that he endorses the police chief and is appalled at the facility.
Public Works Director Phil Sissick Regarding Roads/Repairs
A copy of the PowerPoint presentation from Mr. Sissick will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.

Cliff Libby, Hills Avenue, commented on the heavy trucks running on North Maple Street.  He also asked if there was a 5 or 10 year plan for roads.
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, asked about the amount of funds in the capital plan for road repair that are left from last year.
Terry Sprankle, South Hollow, asked about the final paving on the trench dug for natural gas.
Ted Barber, Mott Hill, commented on pothole patching.
Budget Questions of Other Department Heads

None
Public Remarks
Len Johnson, 21 Long Crossing Road, commented that the solution to the budget problem would be a charter change to separate the education and town budgets.  He would also like a question on the ballot.
Russell Bonacorso, North Maple Street, commented that he voted no because he cannot afford a raise in taxes.
Ted Barber, 50 Mott Hill Road, commented on the cost to the town for the natural gas pipeline.
Ted Turner, 223 Hog Hill Road and Board of Finance Chairman, hopes the budget will pass.  He thanked Mary Ann Dostaler for her work on the Citizen’s Guide, the Board of finance, Finance Director and Town Manager for their work on the budget.
Alan Chadwick, Sears Lane, voted no on the budget because he doesn’t know the future needs of the town.  He would like to see a 5 year projection for taxes.
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive and Board of Finance Member, thanked the staff for their presentations.  She commented that the budgets were conservative.
Fran Klein, 12 Bellevue Street, commented that she would like to give the public the option to show what they like and don’t like about the budget.  She commented on the large amount cut from the Board of Education.
Linda Ursin, Jacobson Farm Road, voted no because she didn’t get answers from the Superintendent of Schools related to the increases requested for the Board of Education and how it related to the children.
Valerie Steiner, Curry Lane, she doesn’t want to see cuts for Board of Education or the Police Department.
Bill Dinunzio, Spice Hill, commented on needs versus wants in the budget.  The problems will grow if poor practice is followed.
Ted Turner, 223 Hog Hill Road and Board of Finance Chairman, commented that there were budget workshops in March and the public was invited to attend and ask questions.
Tania Sones, Board of Education member, commented on communication and said people can contact her with questions.  She supports the police and the roads.
Terry Sprankle, South Hollow, commented on the poor voter turn-out at budget votes.
Responses to:

Fran Klein – At this point in the budget the Board of Education has been cut $200,000.
Ted Barber – it was never indicated that there would be no cost to the town for the gas project.
Discuss and Take Possible Action on a Recommended 2015-2016 Budget (4th Referendum)
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to make the following changes to the Board of Finance proposed budget but reallocating the reductions as follows:
· $263,000    From Education

· $  47,000   From Police Patrol – ½ year hire of a Patrolman
· $ 40,000   From Fire Department UTV purchase

(includes transferring $30,000 from contingency to Police Overtime) 
Reduction Total:   $350,000
The motion was amended by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson as follows:

· $246,000
From Education

· $  47,000
From Police Patrol – ½ year hire of a Patrolman

· $ 20,000
From Fire Department UTV purchase

· $  2,000
From Fire Marshal

· $ 15,000
From Social Services  


(includes transferring $30,000 from contingency to Police Overtime) 

Reduction Total:   $330,000

Mill rate increase:  .64 mills

Also a Memorandum of Understanding will be prepared for the next Council meeting to agree that 14 Police officers will be maintained on staff for two years.

Voted (7-0) 

Set Town Meeting and 4th Referendum Dates
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to set the Town Meeting date of July 15, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room and the referendum date of July 22, 2015.  Voted (7-0)
Mrs. Moore named Red McKinney as the moderator.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m. Vote 7-0
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois

Recording Secretary
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